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VavltRøgíon Env¡ronmental Services

Environmentat Promotion and Protection Branch
EnvironmentaI Services Department

October 21,2009
/
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Attention: Mr.Ilorm Ryckman
Enclbriclge Gu( Distribution Inc.
P.O. Box 650
Scarborough ON MIK 5E3

Dear Mr. Ryckman:

Ile: Application rvith Ontario Energy lìoarcl filed on September 22,2009
BB-2009-0187 Pipeline to serve thc Proposecl Yorh Brrergy Centre
(Natural gns pipeline from Schombcrg Gate Stntion in King Torvnship
to York Region Energy Centrc in Ansonrvclclt)

It is our understanding that Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. has filed an application with the

Ontario Energy Board on Septernber 22,2009 regarding proposed natural gas pipeline that
connects Schornberg Gate Station and the proposecl York Region Energy Centre. As pel your
submission, it is our understancling the pipeline route begins at 4955 Lloycltown-Aurora Road
proceecls along Jane Street, Flighway 9, Duffèrin Street encling at the proposed Yolk Regiorl
Energy Centre, located at 18781 Duftèrin Street. The proposed pipeline is 16.7 kilometres long
built with 406 millirneter diameter extra high pressure steel pipe.

York Region Water Resources staflreceived the Notice of Application on Septernber 24 and
revier,ved the infotmation provided. It is our unclerstanding that various York Region depafimeuts
have provided their comments clirectly to you and as such our contments reflect only the
opinions r,vithin Water Resources business unit. In general, we do not have comments opposing
this application. Horvever, the majority of the proposed pipeline lies within the Oak Riclges

Moraine (ORM), r,vhere various sections crossing thorough high vulnerable aquifer areas. As
such, this application and related construction activities must conl''orm to the ORM Conservation
Plan (2001), as also specified in the Regional Official Plan.
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October 21,2009
Enbridge Gas Distribution
Naturat gas pipeline to serve the proposed York Region Energy Ce¡rtre

IVe hope that this letter is sufficient and meets your needs at this tirne. If you have any questions

or concenrs please contact Tamara Kondrachova directly at 905-830-4444 at extension 5027 .

SincerclV,n

Tamara Kondraclóva, M.Sc. (Eng.). P.Geo

Hydrogeologist, Source Protection,
IiVater Resources
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Copy to: Vick Bilkhu, Development Coordinator, Transportation Services, York Region
Paul Belton, Manager, Development Review, Planning York Region
Andrea Adley-McGinnis, Water and Wastewater Capital Delivery, York Region
Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board, Toronto, ON
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